
 
 

‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

13th July 2018 - Our “Value for life” is Wisdom 

Wisdom is knowing the right thing to do and doing it! 

 

 Head Teacher’s Hello: 
 

This week, we saw year 6 supported by year 5 in their production of “Archie Dobson’s War”, it was both moving and 

poignant. The singing was uplifting and the acting…marvellous darlings! It was a credit to all. We have also seen reports 

go out and SAT results given. Well done to all children that have worked with determination and commitment in their 

assessments we are all VERY proud of you. It would be lovely to see you all at church for the Leavers Service to wish our 

year 6 the very best for the future by sharing memories and showing them how much they have meant to us at 

Glazebury C.E. 

As the last newsletter of this academic year, may I take this opportunity to thank you all. Thank you to the parents and 

extended families for entrusting your children to our care, thank you to the children who have been “the best that they 

can be” (and making me smile daily) and finally thank you to the staff, that have come together to be such a supportive 

team. I hope that from our first year together that you may all recognise that we really do put your children at the heart 

of all we do. 

 “Children are a gift from God: they are a reward from him” Psalm 127:3 

Wishing you all a lovely summer holiday. Mrs Mowbray 

  Premier Sports Holiday camp is on at our school week commencing 13th and 20th August - Book 
your place now.  Go online to https://family.premier-education.com/bookings/book-and-pay/booking-
step1/add/course/460333 (See attached flyer). 

Wigan & Leigh Hospice on Kildare Street in Hindley (WN2 3HZ) are holding a Garden Open Day on Sunday 
15th July from 10am until 4pm.  Entry is £3 for Adults, Children are Free, there will also be refreshments on Sale.  
Mrs Pollard from the office will be making a cake for the occasion so if you are around the area please pop down to 
support the Charity. 

  On Monday 16th July please send your child to school with a plastic bag to enable them to bring home their 
books and other work items created throughout the year. 

  Please could all Year 6 Pupils bring in a spare school polo t-shirt on Tuesday 17th July so that they can have a 
“shirt signing day” along with many other celebrations such as a special leavers lunch and movie to mark their last day.  
They will not be able have the one they are wearing on the day signed so please send in a spare.  We wish them the best 
of luck and a very fond farewell, we will miss them all. 

The year 6 leavers service at All Saints Church (Glazebury Church as the children call it!) will be on Monday the 

16th July at 2.30pm, please come and join our school family to wish our fabulous year 6 farewell and best wishes for their 

future. 
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Reminder – School breaks up on Tuesday 17th July at usual time.  After School Club will be open as usual that 
day.  We are returning on Wednesday 5th September.  Have a safe and happy summer holiday.  

  The Great British Sunflower competition being run by Raring to Go – please do send in pictures of how your 
sunflowers are growing.  The categories are for Tallest Sunflower, Widest Sunflower Head and Funniest Looking 
Sunflower.  Hope you are looking after your Sunflowers and they are doing well – you will need to send your 
photographs and measurements on email to the school office before the 30th August so that we can submit them in 
time for the competition closing.  Good Luck! 

  This week letters were given out to Year 2 & 3 (who will be Year 3 & 4 next academic year) regarding 
swimming.  Please return the completed forms and money to the office by Monday at the latest.  Thanks in advance. 

  Please note that when we return in September we will be on Menu Week 2. 

  The Beach @ bank park 2018 - The Beach will be open on Saturday, July 21, and then families can be beside 

the ‘seaside’ every day between 1pm and 5pm until September 1. 

  Fortnite Battle Royale – see attached guidance information and helpful tips for parents. 

  We are still collecting plastic bottle tops of any size, shape or colour as we would like the children to 
make a collage picture that will go on a wall outside of school.  Please drop off at the office. Many Thanks 

  Charlie in Class 4 – is raising money for the Little Princess Trust by cutting her hair and donating it.  The Little 
Princess Trust provides real hair wigs free of charge to children and young adults up to the age of 24, who have sadly lost 
their own hair due to cancer treatment and other illnesses.  Charlie is hoping to raise £500, if you would like to donate 
we have a sponsorship form in the school office.  We will keep you updated with progress and of course pictures when 
the time comes.   
 

 Come along to our exciting After School Club where you can have fun with your friends or relax and 
read a book.  A light snack is served and the activities we have planned for the first week back from half term as follows: 
 

Day Focus Task Also Available 

Monday Outdoor Games pool, badminton in the hall, small world play, giant snakes & ladders 

Tuesday Just Dance/Kareoke Giant Jenga, colouring/drawing, board games 

Wednesday SUMMER HOLIDAYS  

Thursday SUMMER HOLIDAYS  

Friday SUMMER HOLIDAYS  

Every afternoon session children will be supported with their homework & reading 
 

 



 

Whole school attendance so far this academic year is 95.68% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97.5% 
 

Attendance for Week Commencing 9th July 2018: 

 

Ms Welch - Reception attendance    100% 

Mr. Snelson - Year 1 attendance    84.44% 

Mr Snelson - Year 2 attendance  93.94% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance  92.31% 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance  96.08% 

Mrs Storey - Year 5 attendance  88.15% 

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance  100% 
 

Well done to Reception & Year 6 for getting 100% attendance this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Be the best that you can be! 

 

Merit Award 

Evan Seddon 

Always trying his best 

Arthur Maidment 

Working hard to improve his reading 

Saul Taylor 
For sharing his skills using ICT animation with 

his classmates 

Charlie Wild 

For teamwork, bravery & commitment.  

Brilliant attitude! Well Done! 

      Golden Ticket Winners:  

Class 1: Freya, Freaya-Mae, Austin, George, Jack, Lincoln, Nico,  

Noah FD, Perle, Sophia D, Tyler, Beau 

Class 2: Emmeline, Jenson, Jessica, Luca, Lucie, Melissa, Riley, Thomas, 

Katie, Arthur 

Class 3: Harrison, Marton, Oliver H, Saul 

Class 4: Alfie G, Amelia, Archie, Charlie B, Charlie W, Chloe, Daisy,  

Daniel, Sam, Edward, Faith R, Harvey, Maddison, Oliver, Scarlett, Amber, 

Tommy, Will H, Elliot, Jay 

 

Good Learning Behaviour 

Lincoln Carroll 

For excellent behaviour.  Being a great role model 

Katie Brown 

Working hard & trying her best in everything that 

she does 

Marton Lang, Charlie Norton & 

Oliver Harrison 
For their excellent team work during their project 

Archie Bowman 

For hard work & a helpful attitude 
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